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October 14, 2022 
 
Vanessa A. Countryman 
Secretary 
U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission 
100 F Street, N.E. 
Washington, D.C. 205499–1090 
 
Re: Release No. 34–94313; File No. S7–08–22 Short Position and Short Activity Reporting by 
Institutional Investment Managers 
 
Ms. Countryman: 
 
This letter serves to show support of the proposed rule by The Securities and Exchange Commission (the 
“Commission”).  Today’s market have shown inefficiencies (price suppression), manipulation (naked shorting), 
and monopolistic power. With this new rule, increasing the transparency of short positions addresses market 
and economic risk. 

Additionally, current market mechanics allow for abusive trading practices where an individual investors 
position can be used against them when investing with brokers who practice PFOF and colluding with front-
running firms who act as both a market maker and hedge fund.  It is appalling how destructive derivatives such 
as swaps trading in the OTC market can be and how it can drive down the price of a stock acting as a long 
position in retails 401k’s.  This manipulation knows know bounds as the Commission simply isn’t equipped with 
the data to prevent and penalize such practices.  

With the wide range of short position products trading in the OTC, and overlooking the obvious reason on why 
the CFTC has yet to do anything to address risk brought on by the very thing they are tasked to monitor, it is of 
absolute importance for the Commission to have as much of this data as possible via this new rule in order to 
address whimsical market fluctuations, price manipulation/suppression, protection of retail and to maintain 
market order. 

 

Sincerely, 

Shalin Patel 
Engineer 
Chicago, IL 


